EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Thursday 14th May 2019
at 7p.m at the Terrace Room, Lulworth Castle.

Councillors
Present:		Mr Paul Pinnock (Chairman)
			Mr Matthew Barnes
			Mrs Judith Jesty
			Mrs Jenny Manuel
			Mrs Annie Lovelass
			Mr James Weld
	
In attendance:	Unitary Cllr Miller
		  1 member of the public 
			Liz Maidment (Clerk)
		
1. Welcome from the Chairman
Mr Paul Pinnock welcomed all those present to the meeting included the newly elected unitary councillor, Laura Miller.

2. Apologies
      No apologies were received.

3. Minutes
[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]The minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 15th May 2018 were circulated prior to the meeting. The minutes were confirmed as an accurate record of that meeting. The minutes were signed by Mr Paul Pinnock. 
4. Report by the Chairman
Mr Paul Pinnock gave a report on the Parish Council’s activities for the year. Firstly a few thanks to:
i) The Weld Estate and James Weld for allowing us to use the Terrace Room six times a year.
ii) To District Councillor Barry Quinn and County Councillor Cherry Brooks for attending our meetings and chasing up the Parish Council’s issues
iii) To Claire Jepchott from the Police for her attendance at some of our meetings and liaising with Bestival and Camp Bestival Issues.
iv) To the Parish Councillors for all their hard work and for standing again this year. During the last election, there were 17 parishes who could not find enough people to stand and therefore temporarily did not have a council. It was reminded that the democratic process starts at this level and everyone was thanked for their loyalty. 
v) Lastly, to Liz Maidment for her work as clerk.

As usual the Parish Council has met six times this year, once every two months and in between discussing more urgent matters by email. It was requested that more members of the public attend meetings. All are welcome to attend and the first fifteen minutes are allocated as public participation time.
 
The Parish Council has had a very good year.

There have been two village gatherings that took the form of two tea parties. Two more are planned for this year, which will be on 21st July and 15th September. 

The telephone kiosk by the bus shelter has now become “the smallest Library and Reading Room in Dorset”. An official opening will take place with more details to follow. It is planned to have a defibrillator at the other kiosk. Cllr Barnes will investigate suitable paint for both kiosks.

The fingerpost has now been installed and it encourages motorists to use the bypass instead of going through the village. 

Jenny Manuel was nominated for the Volunteer of the Year Award. She fundraised £3100 to go towards the commemorative stone and organised the centenary service of the ending of the First World War held on Sunday 11th November.

Steve Levitt was thanked for carving the memorial bench was made out of the fallen oak tree. The inscription says “1918-2018”.

All residents were able to undertake defibrillator training free of charge.

Carol singing around the village took place on the 20th December.

A quiz night is planned for Friday 17th May. 

If anyone has ideas to increase the sense of community, then they would be gratefully received.

5. Comments/questions

James Weld thanked Paul Pinnock for all of his hard work.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending the meeting.

There being no further business the Meeting closed at 7.20 p.m.




Signed .............................................		Dated: ........................................
(Chairman)	
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